A History of Our Building
Written by John J. Mackay in 1968At the junction of what is now Route 25, Love Lane and Sound Avenue, in Mattituck, the early settlers erected, in the 1640s, a Meeting House, bounded on the west by “Ye Olde Free Burying Ground.” Some of the tombstones still stand along the east wall of this theatre.
In 1715 James Reeve conveyed to “Ye Inhabitants and their Heirs and Successors forever” one half-acre of land for a Church and another half-acre for a church burying ground, adjoining the old free cemetery. On this land was erected the Presbyterian Church. It was replaced in 1830 with a larger church, and this was replaced in 1853. The 1853 building, with subsequent alterations and sizable additions, is the Presbyterian Church as it stands today.
The 1830 church became the Mattituck Episcopal Church and was moved to a plot of ground, 50 by 75 feet, to the west of the Olde Burying Ground. This plot had been sold in 1853 by Barnabas Horton to Thomas Hallock for One Dollar “for the Purpose of a Church Edifice.” In 1856 the Methodist Church was enlarged. The 1830 section was moved to the rear and became a Chapel, connected with sliding doors to the new main section. The cornerstone of the 1856 addition remains in the northwest corner of the theatre, facing Sound Avenue.
Later on the Methodist congregation moved to Cutchogue, in the early 1920s, and the building was taken over by Council No. 34 of the Junior Order of American Mechanics, which had been organized in 1895. This lodge remodeled the building, changing the floor and pulpit space to suit their needs. The steeple was removed in 1950.
The organization, in its turn, declined and in 1960 leased the premises to James Moreno, who established a Summer Theatre with a professional company. This resulted in drastic alterations to provide seating and a stage, and plays were produced on a summer stock basis during the years 1961 through 1962.
Concurrently, beginning in 1961, the North Fork Community Theatre set up its schedule of three amateur productions from October to June. In 1963, under generous arrangements with the Presbyterian Church, they became the sole lessees, and the enthusiastic support of North Fork audiences enabled the amateur group to purchase and modernize Mr. Moreno's equipment, and to repair and redecorate the theatre.
So this old building has known three lives, all serving the community laudably. Its present tenants, like those who preceded them, are people of good will and high hopes. Talented and dedicated, may they continue to achieve their goal of “The Best in Amateur Theatre” and may the historic old building continue to stand foursquare to all the winds that blow. Floreant Histriones!
